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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP REPORT 2016
INTRODUCTION
Over the last 12 months, our Patient Participation Group has continued its efforts to ensure that patients are involved in decisions about the range and quality of services provided by the practice. We continue to make consistent efforts to expand the size and range of the group and the make-up of the PPG remains at 6 registered patients of both sexes and 2 practice representatives. Our pharmacy representative has been unable to commit to the monthly meetings regularly but still has regular contact with the group and will be attending meetings again from the autumn.
PRACTICE PROFILE 
Our Practice is open from 8.00am-6.30pm, Monday - Friday. We offer extended opening hours for GP and nurse appointments from 7.30am, Monday - Thursday and 6.30-7.00pm on Thursday. Our patients are able to book appointments on the telephone or online through our website which is password protected. We also have a number of GP appointments that are available to be pre-booked ahead. The Practice also offers an online repeat prescription ordering service and also an electronic prescription service in conjunction with local pharmacies.
The Practice currently has a patient list size of 9216 (at March 2016) and currently has 5 partners, 1 salaried GP, 2 Registrars, a Foundation Doctor, a Leicester University medical student and 2 Nottingham University medical students.
Current practice population in terms of age and sex:

	AGE BAND
	MALE
	FEMALE

	0 – 19
	1011
	1001

	20 – 29
	626
	652


	30 – 39
	703
	648

	40 – 49
	657
	606

	50 – 59
	606
	568

	60 – 69
	542
	504

	70 – 79
	338
	353

	80 – 89
	127
	206

	90 – 99
	25
	43

	100+
	0
	0

	
	Total Male - 4635
	Total Female - 4581


Current ethnicity profile:

	White British
	3716
	White Asian
	25

	Other white
	875
	Irish
	45

	Indian
	665
	White/Black African
	10

	Bangladeshi
	122
	White/Black Caribbean
	9

	Chinese
	71
	Other Black
	9

	Other Asian
	81
	Caribbean
	4

	Pakistani
	32
	Any other
	72

	Other mixed
	63
	Not given
	8

	African
	30
	
	


(The recording of our patient’s ethnic background has only been in operation since 2007 and figures will not correlate with our entire population).

THE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
The importance and work of the PPG is well-recognised by the Group and also by the Partners and we are making consistent efforts through the year to widen and increase the participation in the group. The measures taken included:

· Continued display of posters in our waiting area, including a dedicated PPG noticeboard;
· PPG quarterly newsletter available in waiting area and front desk and online via websites;

· PPG membership flyers handed out to patients by the Partners encouraging them to join;
· Advertising on our Practice website and waiting room media screens;
· Development of a virtual PPG ( in progress)
We especially hope that the introduction of a virtual PPG will encourage participation from a greater number of patients, and also from different age groups and ethnicities. The Practice is, as always, committed to continuing with their efforts to improve the PPG and become more representative of the practice population.
At end of year the make-up of the group is six members, 3 male and 3 female. Four of the group are age profile 61-69 and two are 41-47. Five are white British and one is Asian British.
PATIENT SATISFACTION SURVEY
As in previous years, the PPG has again focussed its efforts on the completion of an annual survey. Woodbrook’s PPG reviewed the previous year’s survey and results and decided that this year the survey would be condensed into the areas that provide the most helpful feedback on patient experience. The previous survey showed the key issues being ease of telephone access and availability of doctor’s appointments and one of the highlighted areas this year is again telephone access. The other issues this year are around online access and car parking. At the end of January 2016 we completed our patient survey and are pleased to report that once again the results were mostly favourable. This year’s survey was again made available online for patients to complete and patients with available email addresses were emailed the survey link. We were pleased to see higher returns in online submissions this year.
The survey was reviewed and agreed by the PPG and practice at the December meeting prior to the surveys going out to patients.
Having established the content for the survey it was agreed that our approach to the management of the survey should remain similar to previous years. This meant that:

· The survey period was over the month of January 2016;

· Responses were obtained through completion of the survey from hard-copy at Reception, within the waiting room and online via link and a QR code;

· The survey was publicised within the waiting room via posters and at our Reception and on the media screens;

· The sample group for the survey was all members of Woodbrook’s patient list.
When the closing date for the return of completed surveys had passed we undertook a review of the results.
Key points highlighted were:

· 80% of patients are satisfied with the care they receive from the Practice;

· 94% of patients have confidence in their doctor;

· 97% of patients have confidence in their nurse;

· 99% of patients thought the reception staff were very or fairly helpful;
· 75% of patients normally book an appointment by telephone;
· 59% thought that contacting the surgery by telephone was very easy or acceptable;
· 73% of patients were able to see a doctor on the same day;

· 78% of patients wait less than 15 minutes to be seen for a booked appointment;
· 77% of patients prefer to see a particular doctor;
· 73% of patients were successful in seeing their preferred doctor all or most of the time;
The results were shared between the PPG members and Practice at the March meeting and action points established for the upcoming year, with appropriate timescales and objectives. An action plan was developed which focussed on the key concerns identified within the survey:

· Continued difficulties in getting through on the telephone;
· Promotion of available patient online services;
· Difficulties in obtaining parking spaces when attending for appointments.
All PPG members were required to review both the Survey Report and Action Plan and report back with any comments or adjustments. The PPG were provided with a copy of the final report and action plan which incorporated all adjustments received and included appropriate timescales and objectives for the action plan. This was then published to the practice website for patients to be able to view.
